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Reception Weekly Learning Update

 13th January 2023
	Welcome back!
Happy New Year! We hope you had a lovely, relaxing Christmas break. The children came back eagerly last week for a short 2 day week, so excited to tell us all about their holiday news.
We are really looking forward to a fun-filled half term of new learning and new activities as we begin our new topic ‘Poles apart’ in which we explore the North and South Pole.

	Mathematics

We have had a busy, busy maths week! The children began the week by subtracting seals. We sang the song (to the tune of 10 green bottles) “10 baby seals playing in the snow, 10 baby seals play in the snow, if ____ jumped in and for a swim, there’ll be _____ baby seals playing in the snow”. 
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We also learned about the number zero, we learned about the symbols to show greater than  > and less than < when comparing 2 amounts or numbers and we learned all about the part, part, whole model (seen below).
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	Poles Apart
At the start of this week, we looked at Fred’s snowy photos in Lapland and Aria’s photo on the beach in Tenerife. This was a great start to our topic as we were able to use clues in the photos to decide whether they were a hot a cold place. We then read the story ‘Poles Apart’ about a penguin family who get lost in the South Pole. A polar bear then leads them through lots of different countries back to The South Pole. We talked about some of the famous landmarks and features of the countries they travelled through such as The London Eye, Sydney Opera House and the Taj Mahal and thought about whether these might be hot or cold countries. 
Our focus then turned to the North Pole and have started to learn  about life in the North Pole including the people and animals that live there and how it is similar/different to where we live. This is something we will continue to learn about next week.

	Polar Bears

We found out lots of facts about polar bears using a non-fiction text and then used what we had learned to make up our own simple sentences, such as Polar bears can swim, Polar bears are huge, Polar bears have rough paws, Polar bears eat meat, etc. The children then worked really hard to write down their sentence by sounding out the words and remembering finger spaces. I was extremely proud of them! 
	Capacity

We had fun making monster milkshakes as we learned about the language of capacity earlier in the week. The children followed a list of ingredients, measuring each one out carefully in their cups. We focused on the language full, empty, half full, less than half full, more than half full, almost empty and almost full.

	PE

On Monday, we had our first P.E. session with Mr Wood, the sports coach. We practised lots of different moves such as skipping, side stepping and tip-toeing and played some fun games too. 
	Phonics

We revisited some of the sounds that we learned before Christmas and learned the new sounds ‘ee, ‘ai’’ and ‘igh’.

Please keep practising these new sounds at home. You will also find login details for Active Learn, giving you access to extra online reading books.


